MINUTES OF THE WORKSHOP MEETING OF THE SUPERVISORS OF HEIDELBERG TOWNSHIP HELD
MAY 9, 2019

PRESENT: David Randler, Terry Wolfe, Brian Thumm, David Manbeck and Cheryl Bowers. Absent;
Thomas Schoener.

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by Chairman Randler with the Pledge of Allegiance.

AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION — No report.

ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION

DJ YOUNG — Supv. Thumm reported he had a discussion with DJ Young and she stated she had no issues
with Heidelberg Township or with David Randler. The only time his name was brought up was when he
was named as a complainant in the Polak case. DJ Young said she would not hear anything on the Polak
home business again, however if there are other issues she would hear those. She stated she has no
animosity for Heidelberg Township and can rule impartial. Supv. Thumm reported that DJ Young stated
that she will always try to work with the residents.

Chairman Randler said we should try one mare case and see what happens.

ROAD SPECS. — An Addendum was sent out switching to 25 mm binder and completion date of
10/31/19. Bids are to be returned by noon on May 30 and opened at 8 PM.

SEWER - Information was sent to Fred Ebert and he will have a report by the next Supervisors meeting.

CONRAD WEISER COMMUNITY SWIMMING POOL — Chairman Randler reported the pool has been
painted and they are hoping to fill it next week. Chubb will use the loader and take the pump to the
pool tomorrow. They will be patching the baby pool which needs a lot of work. Membership is way up.

STREET SWEEPING - Chairman Randler reported he spoke to Robesonia and they have agreed to do the
street sweeping in the next two weeks.

OFF PREMISE SIGNS — Chairman Randler stated there is a Frey’s Nursery sign at the Brubaker’s kitchen
store. Chairman Randler stated that it is an off premises sign and we made Willis Wenger go through a
zoning hearing. Discussion on the Bethany sign which announces their summer concerts and various
other signs. Question on if the Frey’s sign is just seasonal. After much discussion it was decided to have
Frank Schnee look into it.

PLAYGROUND EQUIPMENT — The project is almost complete. John and Garry will finish. Chairman
Randler stated he wants certified paperwork stating that the mulch is definitely certified playground
mulch. He stated the muich should be 9-12 inches deep. Supv. Thumm will get Secretary a name of a
mulch dealer. Supv. Wolfe stated they will be purchasing some new swings.

GRASS CLIPPINGS ON ROADWAYS - Secretary reported receiving complaints. Will check to see if there
is anything in our Stormwater Ordinance or MS4. Supv. Thumm will check the state code. Letters will
be sent to people that have not mowed their grass this year.
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PENSION BOARD - Chairman Randler received reports on the Pension Funds and reported that in one
fund the total is $254,841.78 (for Sandy Perrotto and Mike Boyer), Chief Stone’s account balance is
$9,385.32 and Larry Knoll’s is $8,744.24. After much discussion regarding making public the balances in
each account, Chairman Randler made a motion to announce the dollar amounts in each pension fund
upon receiving statements, seconded by Supv. Thumm. Voting yes, Supervisors Randler, Thumm and
Manbeck. Voting no; Supv. Wolfe. Motion passed.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned on a motion by Supv. Thumm, seconded by
Supv. Manbeck and passed unanimously. Time —8:28 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl L. Bowers, Secretary



